Mrs. Colyer’s Second Grade Orientation 2022-2023
Dear Parents,


Welcome to second grade!  I thought you might enjoy seeing what a typical day is like in our classroom.  If you have any questions after orientation, please do not hesitate to ask!

How Our Day Begins:


As each child enters the room they:

· make their lunch choice
· check their take home folder for important notes or lunch money 
· trade out pencils
· fill up water bottle or take bathroom breaks
· work on Morning work 

I have attached a weekly schedule (Attachment 1) for our classroom.  Our daily schedule is also posted in the room so the students can see what to expect each day.

Morning Work:

· Monthly Guest Letter
· Morning Work Tub
We have a monthly visitor to our classroom who leaves us a note each day, but they are not very good writers!  We have to find their mistakes!  When students finish with their letter, they can get a morning work tub to explore until it is time to go over the letter.  
Reading:


Reading is a very important subject in second grade.  Our entire morning is dedicated to Reading, Grammar, and Phonics/Spelling.
Interactive Read Aloud (30 minutes) on the carpet:

*Introduce vocabulary
*Make predictions throughout the story

*Read a new story daily
*Story Discussion
*Interactive reading skill (creating charts, identifying authors, settings & plot, determine problem & solution, learn about cause & effect, etc.)

*Read other stories related to the skills, strategies, and connections during the week.

Guided Reading (1.25 Hours):
*Meet with students in small groups based on need.  
*Students work in three workstations (rotations) each lasting 20-25 minutes based 

  on need.  (Crayon chart on North wall)
*If your child receives additional help with reading, they may be gone for a portion of this time.
Homework:

Reading with your child as much as possible is extremely important.  2nd grade does not send home reading books for homework unless your child is receiving additional reading help, if we feel they would benefit from re-reading a story, or your child has been absent.  
Book-It - October through March
Your child must read four books each month, fill out the Book-It form, and return it to school by the last day of the month.  If your child is reading longer chapter books, chapters will qualify for a short reading book.  All students who complete the Book-It form during these months will receive a monthly free personal pizza from Pizza Hut and qualify for a pizza party in April.
Grammar (2 times/week at 30 minutes each):

Focus is on language skills such as sentence structure

*Including: 

· Nouns, pronouns, and verbs
· Subjects and predicates

· Adjectives and adverbs

· Punctuation, capitalization, and sentence structure
We will incorporate these concepts into our writing instruction as much as possible.  Students will be assessed on both the concept and the application of the concept in their school work.
Spelling (30 minutes each day):


We use Orton-Gillingham Approach for Spelling.  It teaches children to break down their words into smaller units of letters and sounds.  We learn the weekly skill instead of memorizing a list of words.  By the end of the week, students will be able to spell words using that skill.

Our weekly spelling looks like:

· Monday – Introduction of the skill and practice using a set of words.

· Tuesday – Introduction of 3-5 word wall words and practice spelling skill.

· Wednesday - Review weekly skill and word wall words.

· Thursday – Pre-Test of the weekly skill and word wall words.

· Friday – Post Test of the weekly skill and word wall words.

· Typically, students will have new words each day to use that skill.  

· We will add two spelling sentences during the week also focusing on the weekly skill and using previously learned skills.

Spelling Contract:  

Each student will complete a weekly spelling contract (Last week’s contract is on your child’s desk).  As the year progresses, more choices will be added.  The purpose is to allow the students to choose how they want to study their spelling skill.  These words will not be in our practice or spelling tests except for word wall words.   Students are expected to have five (5) things completed by Friday morning.  If not finished, it will come home for homework.  This does not replace practicing spelling at home.

Lunch:


Lunch is at 12:05 followed by recess.  Lunch recess ends at 12:40. You are welcome to join your child for lunch any day.  Please be sure to sign in at the office when you arrive.  Due to food allergies, please do not share food with other children other than your own.  
My Math:
Second grade math includes:

· Review of basic addition and subtraction
· Exploring numbers to one thousand
· Adding and subtracting 2 & 3-digit numbers using regrouping (a.k.a. carrying & borrowing)
· Time to 5 minutes

· Money
· Measurement using inches, feet and yards

· Geometry
· Introduction to fractions and multiplication

I believe in giving students immediate feedback.  So, assuming there is enough class time, all math worksheets are checked immediately and corrected. The grade will not change, but hopefully the students can learn from their mistakes.

As the year progresses, we will have Guided Math where students will receive more individualized instruction, instant feedback, and be challenged to exceed expectations. 

Rocket Math – helps students learn basic addition & subtraction facts
   (blue folder on your child’s desk)
We will complete Rocket Math every day.  It is a 1-minute timed quiz every day.  
· Practice using the top half of the quiz

· Flash cards – cut out & store in a baggie as they pass each level 

Please keep all of these flashcards and use them to practice these facts with your 
child.  Even five minutes of practice each day can make a big difference!
Handwriting:


We will begin cursive writing.  We spend the first weeks reviewing basic manuscript letters.  We talk about:

· in the house letters, those that sit on the line: a, c, e, i, m, n, o, r, s, u, v, w, x, z
· in the attic letters that stand tall: b, d, f, h, k, l, t. 
· in the basement letters which hang below the line: g, j, p, q, y.  
I encourage you to have your child continue practicing their writing at home.  Please encourage your child to write their very best at all times, not just during handwriting time.  Their handwriting grade will reflect work done both in our Handwriting workbook as well as daily work.

Writing Workshop:


Writing is very important since reading and writing are very closely related.  We have writing 3 times per week including Journal Writing on Monday.  We also have writing during Guided Reading workstations.  
1st Quarter - Review sentence structure, making lists, and writing letters as well as 



 staying focused on the topic including details

2nd Quarter - Narrative types of writing including personal narratives
3rd Quarter - Expository writing – giving facts and information
4th Quarter – Persuasive/Opinion writing – expressing opinions and supporting reasons
Students will have a collection of writings to bring home at the end of the year.
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Science/Social Studies:


We incorporate these subjects into our reading and two afternoons a week based on our weekly story.  Students in 2nd Grade do not receive grades for these subjects.  We always welcome guests in our rooms to help complement our curriculum if you or someone you know would like to be a guest speaker.
Recess:


We have a lunch recess and a 15-minute recess in the afternoon.  We do not encourage toys from home at school and are not responsible for them.  Please be sure your child has proper outdoor garments based on the daily weather especially on those days that are cool in the morning and warm in the afternoon.  We try to go outside as much as possible to get some fresh air.  NOTE: Make sure all outer wear has your child’s name inside. 
Specials: 

Music  - Tuesday & Wednesday 10:35-11:05

Library – Thursday 1:45-2:15

Art – Friday 10:20-11:00
We have P.E. every day from 1:00 – 1:30.  If your child is wearing tennis shoes to school, they do not need to change shoes for P.E.  However, if they are wearing sandals, flip flops, boots, etc., they will need to change.  Please make sure your child has shoes and socks every day.
Names on Papers:


Students are expected to put their name and date on every paper.  At this point, I am still reminding them every time I give them a paper.  As the year progresses, I will begin to relinquish some of this responsibility to the students.  At that time, I add an extra point to the total points possible for their work.  Papers with no names will see a one-point deduction.  
Grades:


We have a standards based report card, similar to first grade, where students will receive an S+, S, R, or U.  Attachment 2 is an outline of what is assessed in 2nd Grade.  They also receive a grade for Art, Music, and P.E. These grades are S+, S, S-, or U.  I encourage you to check Skyward periodically.  If something doesn’t seem right, please feel free to contact me.


Report cards are available online at the end of each quarter.  If you want or need a paper copy, you will need to send a letter to Mrs. Donaldson requesting that copy be sent home each quarter.

Book Orders:
Book orders will come home periodically.  There are two ways you can place an order:

· Fill out the form and return it to school with a check made out to Scholastic
· Order online (www.scholastic.com   Class code: GT4HY).  Our class gets a free $3 book for each parent online order.  
· First book order is on your child’s desk.

Books will still be delivered to the classroom and sent home with your child.  If they are a gift please call, e-mail me, or send me a note and we’ll make other arrangements to get them to you.
Homework:


There should not be a lot of homework in 2nd grade other than practicing spelling words & Rocket Math facts.  Occasionally, I will send something extra because I feel like your child could use a little extra practice.   I give plenty of time to complete any assignment in class provided time is used wisely.  Any assignment not finished at school may be sent home as homework and needs to be brought back to school the next day.  Students who are absent will receive one day per day absent to complete.  Please check your child’s folder daily for important notes, papers, and homework.  Feel free to contact me if there are extenuating circumstances that do not allow for homework completion. 
Class Rules and Rewards:

Our classroom rules are consistent with the school wide discipline plan as outlined in the school handbook.  In addition, there are many rewards including:

*Out-of-the-Blue days from Mrs. Donaldson, cafeteria staff, or other teachers

*Classroom compliments earned by the entire class (bubble gum machine)
*Individual stickers earned by getting “caught doing the right thing” including returning 

homework and having take home folders signed.
Students are responsible for their Trojan Traits Calendar in the front of their take-home folder.  There is a code at the bottom to help them (and you) understand why they turned a card. I try to write on the back of the calendar so you know what happened.  Occasionally, students will get a blue card for doing and outstanding job or being a great helper.

 Please sign your child’s calendar each week so I know that you have seen the calendar.  (Students get a sticker for their chart if they have colored/written and you have signed.)
Parent Volunteers:

I welcome parents to join us in our classroom any time.  Our door is always open.  We have Math books that need pages torn out, sorted, & clipped together.  This can be done at school or at home.

Parents, Grandparents, relatives, or other special people are invited to be a Mystery Reader on Fridays.  Expectations:

· Bring a favorite children’s book to read or I can provide one.  
· Provide 5 facts/clues about themselves to help the students guess (or not guess) who is coming to read.  
· Try not to tell your child that you will be coming.
You can sign up for your slot tonight, contact me in a “top secret” envelope, e-mail me, or stop by the classroom at your convenience.

Class party sign-up sheets are also posted tonight.  I will send an e-mail out as a reminder closer to each party.

Snacks, Birthday, and Party Treats:

We have snack & bathroom break every day at 10:20-10:35, except on Art day we have at 10:00.  Please send a healthy snack that students can manage on their own.  Please save sweet treats for special occasions.

Students may send in birthday treats on or around their birthday.  Summer birthdays can celebrate on another school day such as half-birthdays.  We have 15 students in our class.  
All shared treats for birthdays and parties must be store bought in the original packaging.  At this time, there are no known food allergies.  We do not share food from plate to plate. 

Remind:


Our class has a messaging system to sign up for reminders about things going on in our classroom.  You simply sign up to receive a reminder via text message or e-mail.  I can send out a group message with reminders.  When you reply, it becomes a completely private conversation.  I use this frequently so I encourage at least one parent to sign up.  

I am looking forward to an exciting year filled with fun and learning!  If you ever have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for sharing your most valued treasure with me… your child.  Working together we’ll have a great year!

Mrs. Terri Colyer (
School Phone: 438-6916

E-mail:  tcolyer@auburn.k12.il.us
Website:  www.auburn.k12.il.us
